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The Most Holy Trinity


May 31st, 2015





St. Bernard Parish


Founded 1908


202 N. Broadway—Box 10


Albers, Illinois  62215


Phone: (618) 248-5112


Fax: (618) 248-5595





St. Damian Parish


Founded 1861


One West Main Street


Damiansville, Illinois 62215


Phone: (618) 248-5134


Fax: (618) 248-5134 





WEBSITE:  � HYPERLINK "http://www.stbernardandstdamian.org" �www.stbernardandstdamian.org�








BISHOP OF BELLEVILLE:


The Most Rev. Edward K. Braxton, Ph.D., S.T.D.





PASTOR:


Fr. Jack Joyce


Email: � HYPERLINK "mailto:frjack@charter.net" �frjack@charter.net�


Residence / Office at St. Bernard





CATECHETICAL MINISTRY DIRECTOR:


Deacon Glenn Netemeyer


Email: � HYPERLINK "mailto:stdamians@wisperhome.com" ��stdamians@wisperhome.com�


Personal Email: � HYPERLINK "mailto:gnetemeyer@msn.com" �gnetemeyer@msn.com�


Cell Phone: 618-772-9343


Office at St. Damian





NC VICARIATE HISPANIC MINISTER:


Roberto Rapp


Email: � HYPERLINK "mailto:robertorapp@yahoo.com" �robertorapp@yahoo.com�


Cell Phone: 314-780-2795


Office / Residence at St. Damian





SECRETARY:


Jeanne Langenhorst


Email: � HYPERLINK "mailto:st.bernard@charter.net" ��st.bernard@charter.net�


CLC Office Phone: 618-588-4323


Cell Phone: 618-979-5933


Monday (8 am to 5 pm) @ St. Bernard or St. Damian;


Tuesday, Wednesday & Thursday (9 am to 4 pm)


@ CLC, New Baden;


Friday (8 am to 1 pm) @ St. Bernard or St. Damian.





CATHOLIC YOUTH MINISTER:


Michelle “Shelly” Schuetz


Email: � HYPERLINK "javascript:parent.wgMail.openComposeWindow('maschuetz@hotmail.com')" �maschuetz@hotmail.com��Cell Phone: 618-401-6007











MASS SCHEDULE:





MONDAY, JUNE 1ST                                             


8:00 am Mass @ St. Damian


For All Memorial Donors





TUESDAY, JUNE 2ND                              


NO 8:00 am Mass @ St. Bernard


Prayer Service w/Communion





WEDNESDAY, JUNE 3RD      


NO MASS SCHEDULED





THURSDAY, JUNE 4TH                                             


8:00 am Mass @ St. Bernard


August Rademacher & Family





FRIDAY, JUNE 5TH                                                     


8:00 am Mass @ St. Damian 


Catholic Extension Donors





SATURDAY, JUNE 6TH                               


5:00 pm Mass @ St. Bernard


For All Parishioners





SUNDAY, JUNE 7TH                     


8:30 am Mass @ St. Damian


For a Successful Picnic





10:00 am Mass @ St. Bernard


Rozanna Kennedy





11:00 am Mass @ St. Damian


Mass in Spanish 





LITURGY OF THE WORD:


Today we celebrate the feast of the Most Holy Trinity: the community that is God.  Our psalm gives us the focus we need to listen to the readings: “Blessed the people the Lord has chosen to be His own.”  As we hear God’s holy word proclaimed, let us reflect on all that God has done to make us God’s own.  How then shall we respond to Jesus’ command to go and make disciples of all nations?         





VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL (VBS):


Will be held June 15th-17th from 6:00-8:00 pm with the theme of "Goin' Fishin'”.  We are seeking teachers and helpers (Jr. High and up).  Can't commit to 3 days? Team-teaching is available.  Grab a couple of friends and volunteer!   If you are available to help with this great ministry opportunity, please contact Robbin Netemeyer @ 618-772-9346 or � HYPERLINK "mailto:gnetemeyer@msn.com" �gnetemeyer@msn.com� 





ADULT BIBLE STUDY:


A Summer Adult Bible Study on the Gospel of Luke will be held every Monday beginning Monday, June 15th at 7:30 pm @ St. George Community Life Center meeting room in New Baden.  Please contact Deacon Glenn � HYPERLINK "mailto:gnetemeyer@msn.com" �gnetemeyer@msn.com� or Deacon John � HYPERLINK "mailto:jfridley63@gmail.com" �jfridley63@gmail.com� if interested or just come and join us to learn about the Word of God. 


 








JOINT-PARISH DIRECTORY:  Later this year, St. Bernard and St. Damian parishes will join forces to develop a joint-parish directory. Planning is in the early stages with the goal of giving all parishioners, in both parishes, the opportunity to have their family and/or individual photos taken for the joint-parish directory. Each family and/or individual who includes their photo in the directory will receive a free directory and free 8x10 photo. Additional photos will be available for purchase. Details regarding dates and times will be communicated when they are confirmed with the photographer...PLEASE STAY TUNED!





PRAYER BLANKETS: Prayer Blankets are available for anyone needing healing and comfort during difficult times or illness. Our Prayer Blankets are made by parishioners and have been blessed. They are a reminder of God's presence, a gift from our Christian community and a prayerful way to touch those in need.  Please contact Deacon Glenn (618-772-9343) or Brenda Morris (618-698-3804) if you or someone you know may need a Prayer Blanket.











HISPANIC YOUTH DAY 


The Annual Diocesan Hispanic Youth Day, for youth ages 10 to 20 (please do not bring those younger than 10), will be held on Saturday, June 6th from 9:00 (gathering time) to 4:30 @ the Diocesan Pastoral Center, Building 6 in Belleville. The theme of the day will be: Family: Sacred Bonds “Love is our Mission”.  This theme has been chosen because of the World Meeting of Families to be held in Pennsylvania in September.  Pope Francis will attend this meeting.  


For further information call the Office of Hispanic Ministry: 235-9601 extension 1322.








CATHOLIC YOUTH MINISTRY





We will be assisting St. Vincent de Paul Society in East St. Louis who is in need of Bottled Water And $$$ to help the homeless during the hot summer months.  Marked water coolers are at the back of both parishes for $$$ donations OR cases of bottled water will also be accepted.  Contact Brenda 698-3804 or � HYPERLINK "mailto:villageofalbers@yahoo.com" �villageofalbers@yahoo.com� with questions.  Thank you for your generosity!








HAPPENINGS/MEETINGS:


Monday, June 1st  


	Rummage Sale Drop-Off 


		9:00 am–7:00 pm @ St. Bernard Parish Center 	St. Damian Finance Council Mtg.


		 7:00 pm @ St. Damian Parish Office


Tuesday, June 2nd        


	Rummage Sale Drop-Off 


		9:00 am–7:00 pm @ St. Bernard Parish Center


	English as Second Language (ESL) Classes


		5:30-8:30 pm @ St. Damian Mtg. Room


	St. Bernard Parish Council Mtg.


		 7:00 pm @ St. Bernard Rectory


Thursday, June 4th         


	English as Second Language (ESL) Classes


		5:30-8:30 pm @ St. Damian Mtg. Room


	Rummage/Bake Sale 


		9:00 am–7:00 pm @ St. Bernard Parish Center


Friday, June 5th                      


	Communion to Homebound


	Rummage/Bake Sale 


		9:00 am–7:00 pm @ St. Bernard Parish Center


Saturday, June 6th 


	Rummage/Bake Sale 


		8:00-11:00 am @ St. Bernard Parish Center


	Diocesan Hispanic Youth Day


		9:00 am – 4:30 pm @ Pastoral Center


Sunday, June 7th 


	Catholic Youth Ministry Mtg. 


		11:30 am @ St. Damian House








UPCOMING MEETINGS:





Monday, June 8th 


	St. Damian Picnic Mtg. 


		7:00 pm @ St. Damian Parish Office


Tuesday, June 9th    


	St. Damian Parish Council Mtg.


		 7:00 pm @ St. Damian Parish Office


	Knights of Columbus Mtg. 


		7:30 pm @ Albers Jaycee Hall


Wednesday, June 10th     


	St. Bernard Sacristan/Church Decorating Mtg.


		 7:00 pm @ St. Bernard Parish Mtg. Room




















ST. DAMIAN PARISH CONCERNS:





CHURCH SUPPORT: May 23rd/24th, 2015


Envelopes: $2,151.00 + Loose: $93.00 


+ Mass in Spanish: $231.00 = 	$2,475.00


Budget for week	$2,593.27


Fiscal year-to-date collected:	$125,368.35


Fiscal year-to-date budget:	$121,883.69


Over (under) year-to-date budget	$3,484.66


Fiscal year (7/14-6/15) budget	$134,850.00


Catholic Service & Ministry Appeal (CSMA):


Total: $6,751.00 (40) (	Goal: $5,950.00 (59)





Thanks for your faithful and generous support!





ST. DAMIAN MINISTRY SCHEDULE





Sunday, June 7th, 2015 @ 8:30 am


Eucharist Ministers — Arlene Korte, Florence 	Jansen, Deb Santel 


Reader — Rosann Horstmann


Ushers — Jared Horstmann, Bob Hitpas


Servers — Ethan Toennies, William & Anthony 	Athmer


Organist — Geri Varel   


Collection Counters – Dave Kassen, Gwen 	Toennies, Bob Hitpas


If you are scheduled to be a minister and are not able to attend, please find someone to take your place.  Thank you for your cooperation! 





Children’s Liturgy – NO Session during Summer








ST. BERNARD PARISH CONCERNS:





CHURCH SUPPORT: May 24th, 2015


Envelopes: $3,102.00 + Loose: $84.00 = 	$3,186.00


Budget for week	$2,840.20


Fiscal year-to-date collected:	$134,697.96


Fiscal year-to-date budget	$130,649.20


Over (under) year-to-date budget	$4,048.76


Fiscal year (7/14-6/15) budget	$147,690.00


Catholic Service & Ministry Appeal (CSMA):


Total: $4,690.00 (33) 	Goal: $7,700.00 (80)





Thanks for your faithful and generous support!





SACRISTAN/CHURCH DECORATING:


If anyone is interested in becoming a Sacristan or helping with decorating the church, a meeting will be on Wednesday, June 10th at 7:00 pm @ St. Bernard Parish Mtg. Room.  Please plan to attend if interested.


         


CHILDREN’S LITURGY OF THE WORD:


Additional leaders and shepherds are needed.  If interested in spreading the Word of God to the younger children, please contact Stefanie Rickhoff at 248-5007 or email at � HYPERLINK "mailto:brent.n.stef@gmail.com" �brent.n.stef@gmail.com�.





ST. DAMIAN PARISH PICNIC:


The picnic is scheduled for Saturday, July 11th.  


Next Meeting on Monday, June 8th at 7:00 pm in the parish office.   ALL stand chairpersons are asked to attend.   


Gym Cleaning on Thursday, June 25th at 1:00 and 6:00 pm.  Please bring a bucket and a few rags. Everyone's help will be greatly appreciated.


Quilt Committee will be collecting quilts for the picnic on Sunday, June 28th after the 8:30 am Mass @ St. Damian Parish House.  Remember that quilts should be hand quilted and measure at least 90" x 108".  You're donations are so greatly appreciated!! 


Men’s & Ladies Workers Lists are being prepared.  We are hoping for 100% participation.  If you are not satisfied with you current position, we may be able to accommodate you to a new position.  Contact Clay Lynch 314-570-5424 for the men’s list and Shirley Albers 618-520-0544 or Denise Haselhorst 618-920-2374 for the ladies.


Baskets are needed for the Faith Formation Stand.  Please donate a theme basket or items for a basket so Jan Mank and volunteers can put the baskets together.


Country Store needs donations of baked goods (no cream goods), fresh produce, homemade wine, jams/jellies, crafts, etc. to sell at the country store. 





ST. DAMIAN PARISH COUNCIL:


St. Damian Parish Council needs two (2) males as members on the council.  All men 18 years of age or older are encouraged to consider serving a 3-year term on the council.  Meetings are held every other month (even months) on the second Tuesday of the month at 7:00 pm.  If interested, please contact Arlene Korte (president), Geri Varel (secretary), Bob Innes or the parish. 























ST. BERNARD LADIES 


RUMMAGE & BAKE SALE – June 4th-6th:


Please keep us in mind while you are spring cleaning.  


Drop-Off Dates: 


	Monday & Tuesday, June 1st & 2nd 


		9 am till 7 pm


Bake Sale Items: Bring Thursday, June 4th 


Sale Dates & Times: 


	Thursday, June 4th - 9 am till 7 pm (Full price)


	Friday, June 5th - 9 am till 7 pm (1/2 price)


	Saturday, June 6th - 8-11 am ($3.00 brown bag)


All useable items are welcome and needed and much appreciated.  Along with your donations, please consider helping set-up on the sale dates.  ALL help would be appreciated even if only for an hour or two.  


         


CHILDREN’S LITURGY OF THE WORD:


Additional leaders and shepherds are needed.  If interested in spreading the Word of God to the younger children, please contact Stefanie Rickhoff at 248-5007 or email at � HYPERLINK "mailto:brent.n.stef@gmail.com" �brent.n.stef@gmail.com�.





ST. BERNARD REPAIRS/LANDSCAPING:


Church Roof - The new roof on the church is complete!  The total cost was $63,583.00.   


Thank You to the Men’s Club for donating $16,000 and the Ladies Sodality for their donation of $22,250.  The remaining balance of $25,333 was taken out of the Capital Campaign Fund, leaving a balance of $35,752.41 in the account.  


Landscaping – The Knights of Columbus will be planting the new landscaping in the future.  If you wish to donate towards the new landscaping, please contact Steve Schomaker 618-248-5197 or Ray Gill 618-670-6968





Albers125 Raffle Tickets for Sale!  Purchase your Albers125 Raffle Tickets before our Kick-Off Celebration on Saturday, June 13th @ Lehrter Park!  Tickets may be purchased for $100 each from Craig (977-3209) or Albers Village Hall (248-5154).  


$1,000 Prize Drawing at our Albers125 Kick-Off Celebration on Saturday, June 13th!  2 - $100 Prize Drawings Every Month July 2015-May 2016! 


Grand Prize Drawing at our Albers125 Celebration on June 4th/5th, 2016!  Grand Prize: $10,000; 


2nd Prize: $4,000; 3rd Prize: $2,000; 4th Prize: $1,000; 5th Prize: $500.  Check out all our Albers125 events at � HYPERLINK "http://www.albers125.com" �www.albers125.com�! 








COMMUNITY CONCERNS/EVENTS:


Newman Auxiliary:  Quilt & Cash Bingo held on Sunday, May 31st.  Doors open at 11:00 am with lunch available.  Bingo begins at 1:00 pm @ St. John the Baptist Parish Center in Red Bud, IL.  Paper Bingo cards are used, bring your daubers.  All proceeds support the Newman Catholic Student Center at SUI-Carbondale. 





Growing Great Gals & Guys Summer Programs: Each summer program is $65.00 which includes all sessions, healthy snacks, gardening supplies, and cooking class:


Girls Group (Age 9-11) starts June 4-July 23 on Thursday mornings from 9:00-11:00 am.  


Topics: Self-Discovery, Making Choices, Communication, Understanding, Emotions, Healthy Friendships, Self-Esteem, Teamwork, Self-Identity. Each session will also contain gardening/nutrition, relaxation, gratitude, and a healthy snack. The ending session the girls will cook a meal for their parents. 


Guys Group (Age 10-12) starts June 4-July 23 on Thursday afternoons from 1:00-3:00 pm.  


Topics: The power of managing feelings, responsibility, compassion, possibility, facing challenges, reducing stress, and being a good sport. Each session will contain gardening/nutrition, relaxation, gratitude, and a healthy snack. The ending session the guys will be cooking a meal for their parents. 


Young Gals (Age 12-14) starts June 5-July 17 on Friday afternoons from 3:00-4:30 pm. 


Topics: Communication, Emotional Knowledge, Family, Body Image, Relationships/Friendships, Leadership, and Values. Each session will also contain nutrition, relaxation, gratitude, and a healthy snack. 


The Gals will participate in a service learning project as a wrap activity: Pie it Forward-Gals will bake pies for their families and the community. 


Please contact Sharon Otrembiak, a Licensed Clinical Professional Counselor (LCPC), via email � HYPERLINK "mailto:sharon206@prodigy.net" �sharon206@prodigy.net� or call 618-882-3306 to register your child for sessions.  For more information about Peaceful Living Therapy visit the website � HYPERLINK "http://www.peacefullivingtherapy.com" �www.peacefullivingtherapy.com� or Facebook.  





HealthPlex Kicks-n-Spokes Biathlon: Enjoy a 3-mile run through a flat and fast paved course, then remove your bike from the rack for a 12-mile ride on even country roads (roads are not closed—all traffic signs must be obeyed).  Saturday, June 6th with packet pickup from 6:30-7:30 am, registration at 7:00 am and race beginning at 8:00 am.  Entry fee: single-$40, team of two-$55.  Registration forms and course maps are posted on the hospital website: www.stjoebreese.com.  


 


      











Western Clinton County Senior Services (WCCSS) is a non-profit organization that promotes wellness, nutrition and services to all people. We can deliver a hot meal to anyone that is homebound not just Senior’s. Meals on Wheels can be delivered short term or on an as needed basis. Drivers Are Needed to deliver meals to Albers residents Tuesdays, Thursdays & Fridays!  Please consider volunteering one or more days per week for this very important service.  We also serve lunch at our Trenton Center, Monday thru Friday and on Wednesday at the Civic Center in New Baden. We service Trenton, New Baden, New Memphis, Albers, Aviston and Daminsville. The recommended donation is $5 a meal for those that are 60 and above and $6 for 59 and below. Anyone can eat at the center!!! Please call Jean at 224-9913 to reserve a meal, for more information, or to volunteer.  We also have many activities and help with many different resources that are needed. Thank you for your continued support!! 

















ST. BERNARD MINISTRY SCHEDULE





Saturday, June 6th, 2015 @ 5:00 pm 


Eucharist Ministers — Melissa Netemeyer, Del 	& Gerry Kloeckner


Reader — Brenda Morris


Ushers — Nick & Kathy Friederich


Servers — Reese Bradford, Allyson Fehrmann, 	Joe Obernuefemann


Sunday, June 7th, 2015 @ 10:00 am 


Eucharist Ministers — Dave Broeckling, Sharon 	Wuebbels, Michelle Kennedy, Teresa 	Schomaker


Reader — Ray Gill


Ushers — Ron & Geri Norrenberns, Dave & Kay 	Langenhorst 


Servers — Ryan Gill, Alexandra & Katelyn 	Kennedy


Collection Counters – Janel Zurliene, Sean 	Kennedy, Rich Hacker


Children’s Liturgy – NO Session during Summer





If you are scheduled to be a minister and are not able to attend, please find someone to take your place.  Thank you for your cooperation! 








